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modification and the Superintendent 
amends the approved permit. 

(b) The Superintendent may modify, 
suspend or cancel an AMRAP agency’s 
permit by notifying the agency in writ-
ing, or orally in an emergency situa-
tion, when the Superintendent deter-
mines that: 

(1) Changes to the permit are nec-
essary to address conditions not pre-
viously anticipated; or 

(2) There is imminent threat of seri-
ous, irreparable, or immediate harm or 
danger to public health and safety, or 
the natural and cultural resources and 
values of the unit; or 

(3) The AMRAP agency or its con-
tractors fails to comply with the provi-
sions of ANILCA or of any other appli-
cable law or regulation, the provisions 
and conditions of the approved permit 
and any modification thereto, or any 
written or field orders issued by the 
Superintendent. 

(c) Modification, suspension, or can-
cellation of an approved permit pursu-
ant to paragraph (b) of this section 
shall be effective immediately upon re-
ceipt of oral or written notice from the 
Regional Director or the Super-
intendent. Notices issued orally shall 
be followed by written notice sent by 
certified mail within three (3) working 
days confirming and explaining the ac-
tion. Suspensions shall remain in effect 
until the basis for the suspension has 
been corrected to the satisfaction of 
the Superintendent. Cancellation no-
tices shall state the reason for can-
cellation and shall be sent by the Su-
perintendent to the AMRAP agency at 
least fourteen (14) days in advance of 
the date the cancellation will become 
effective. 

(d) Suspension or cancellation of a 
permit to conduct AMRAP activities 
shall not relieve the AMRAP agency or 
its contractors of the obligation to re-
store any location in accordance with 
the requirements of this subpart and to 
comply with all other obligations spec-
ified in this subpart and in the permit. 

§ 9.89 Appeals. 
Written appeals made within 30 days 

of notification of a final decision by 
the Regional Director pursuant to this 
subpart shall be reviewed by the Direc-
tor of the National Park Service. Reso-

lution of any outstanding issues shall 
follow current Department of the Inte-
rior procedures for resolving inter-
agency disputes. 

PART 10—DISPOSAL OF CERTAIN 
WILD ANIMALS 

Sec. 
10.1 Animals available. 
10.2 Charges. 
10.3 Application; requirements. 
10.4 Shipment. 

AUTHORITY: Secs. 1–3, 39 Stat. 535, as 
amended; 42 Stat. 1214, 45 Stat. 1644, secs. 1, 
2, 52 Stat. 708, secs. 1, 2, 67 Stat. 495, 496; 16 
U.S.C. 1, 1b, 1c, 2, 3, 36, 36a, 141c. 

SOURCE: 24 FR 11054, Dec. 30, 1959, unless 
otherwise noted. 

§ 10.1 Animals available. 
From time to time there are surplus 

live elk, buffaloes and bears in Yellow-
stone National Park, and live buffaloes 
in Wind Cave National Park which the 
Secretary may, in his discretion, dis-
pose of to Federal, State, county and 
municipal authorities for preserves, 
zoos, zoological gardens, and parks. 
When surplus live elk and buffaloes are 
available from these national parks, 
the Secretary may, in his discretion, 
dispose of these to individuals and pri-
vate institutions. 

§ 10.2 Charges. 
No charge will be made for the ani-

mals, but the receiver will be required 
to make a deposit with the appropriate 
superintendent to defray the expense of 
capturing, crating, and transporting 
them to the point of shipment. The re-
ceiver may also be required to pay for 
the services of a veterinarian for test-
ing, vaccinating, and treating the ani-
mals at the park for communicable dis-
eases and parasites. Estimates of such 
expenses will be furnished by the ap-
propriate superintendent upon request. 

§ 10.3 Application; requirements. 
(a) Applications for animals should 

be directed to the appropriate super-
intendent, stating the kind, number, 
age, and sex of animals desired. The 
post office address for Yellowstone Na-
tional Park is Yellowstone Park, Wyo-
ming, and for Wind Cave National Park 
is Hot Springs, South Dakota. 
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